Description and information about Administrative Regulations filed for January 15, 2022
filing deadline:

This statement of consideration was filed for the January 15, 2022 filing deadline:

1. 907 KAR 1:005. Nonduplication of payments.

A. A statement of consideration relating to this regulation was filed with the LRC prior to
January 15, 2022.

B. Summary of Administrative Regulation: 907 KAR 1:005. Nonduplication of payments.
The amendment changes this administrative regulation by removing an exemption for cost-
sharing as a nonduplication of payment. Cost sharing and copayments are now prohibited in the
Medicaid Program after the passage of SB 55 during the 2021 Regular Session.

This administrative regulation was not amended after comments.

C. The administrative regulation may be accessed at the LRC website here:
https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/law/kar/TITLE907.HTM

D. Information about public hearing and public comment period for this administrative regulation.
This regulation was not updated following a public comment period. This administrative regulation
will receive public hearings at the Administrative Regulations Review Subcommittee (ARRS) and
the appropriate Legislative Research Commission committee of jurisdiction. The ARRS agenda
can be accessed here: https://apps.legislature.ky.gov/CommitteeDocuments/3/ .
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